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EDITOR’S NOTE REGARDING 
THE CORONAVIRUS

All services and events are currently 
being held virtually or outdoors with 

safety guidelines in place. Indoor 
services are coming this summer.

Please look for updates on the 
temple website and in our Eblasts. 

Shabbat Services will be livestreamed 
at: WWW.SARASOTATEMPLE.ORG

Stay healthy and well.

Rabbi Brenner Glickman

Rabbi’s Message: 
Together for the 
High Holidays

As I write this message in May, 
our vision for reopening is starting to 
crystallize. Our temple leaders have 
worked diligently to help us fulfill 
our mission while keeping our mem-
bers and staff safe. 

Some uncertainties remain. We 
cannot know for sure when Covid 
rates will fall or what variants will 
rise. But we do know much about 
our members. For one, they are over-
whelmingly vaccinated. Two, they 
are growing accustomed to travel and 
being in public. Three, they value the 
High Holidays. While our members 
may not be ready to attend indoor 
events with regularity, they will priori-
tize Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur.

We have a plan in hand with 
broad support of our temple lead-
ers and rabbis. My message here is 
not an official announcement. It is, 
instead, a statement of expectations 
and hopes. This is what we anticipate 
for the High Holidays. 

We expect that the holiday ser-
vices will be conducted primarily 
live, in-person, and in our sanctuary, 
with significant modifications and 
Covid protocols. All attendees will be 
masked, with seating staggered and 
limited to 40% capacity. Each service 
will be mildly abridged and dupli-
cated. Our members will be divided 
into two seatings, early and late, 
with time in between to clear the air. 
We will produce a high-quality live 

broadcast for those who remain at 
home or out of town. 

As we finalize our plans, we will 
notify you. Some details we are still 
working out, including how we will 
conduct Family Services and how 
we will divide the temple into two 
seatings. But we have a plan and a 
consensus. The work begins now to 
make this vision a reality. 

In the meantime, we will start 
holding services in the sanctuary this 
summer, likely in July. We antici-
pate that most of our members will 
continue to attend Shabbat services 
through the livestream, but we will 
broadcast from the bimah this sum-
mer and welcome members to  
attend with us. 

Wherever we pray, God is with 
us. Our hope is that we can offer 
our prayers together in safety. 

Rabbi Brenner Glickman
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TEMPLE EMANU-EL 
WELCOMES THE 

 FOLLOWING MEMBERS

Adler, Ellis 
McDonald, Dr. Terry Wolinsky 

Shlifer, Rhoda
Siegel, Richard & Elizabeth “Betsy”

WELCOME!
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date. I’m very excited and pleased to 
announce that our honoree for the 
event will be our own Rabbi Elaine 
Rose Glickman. Rabbi Elaine is 
well known to our temple and the 
Sarasota-Manatee community at 
large. Rabbi Elaine’s contributions 
to the temple over the last 15 years 
is being recognized and appreciated 
by this honor. We stand together to 
thank her for her many acts of loving 
kindness as a rabbi and a friend. 
Co-chairing the event in February are 
Gloria Weed and Michael Richker. 
Details on this event soon to follow.

 Our religious school this year 
operated virtually with a few outdoor 
in-person events. The plan in the fall 
is to be in person with precautions 
taken to maintain a safe environment 
for the teachers and students. Re-
cently, Sabrina Silverberg, Director 
of Education agreed to extend her 
current contract through June, 2022.

 My president’s message is the last 
for this year, and we will be back 
with the September’s edition just in 
time for the Jewish holidays. On be-

President’s Message: 
The Year to Remember When...
On March 13, 2020 all in-person 
events at Temple Emanu-El came to 
a screeching halt. We endured the 
last 13 months albeit the normal face 
to face encounters that we all longed 
for. With the creativity of our rabbis, 
staff, and committees the temple 
pivoted to the virtual world of zoom 
and livestream. I recently shared at 
our annual congregational meeting 
the many achievements of our clergy, 
staff, trustees, and committees. Notable 
highlights from -this past year were:

•	Rabbi Michael Shefrin’s contract 
extension

•	Rabbi Elaine Rose Glickman’s 
employment agreement extension

•	Re-opening of the Susan Schwaid 
Early Learning Center for the 
summer/fall programs

•	Board approval of a new mission, 
vision and values statement

•	Creation of four new committees, 
FRAC, Technology, Sunshine and 
Governance

•	All Faiths Food Bank Awards to 
Temple Emanu-El’s Starfish Initiative 
and the Social Action Committee 

The successful achievements 
during this pandemic has help 
strengthened the temple whereby  
we now stand well positioned for  
the future.

 This year marks 65 successful 
years of our beloved temple. On that 
achievement, a special edition logo is 
now being used throughout the tem-
ple this year to commemorate this 
special time. It represents our rich 
history and our exciting path now 
and for the future. Many events are 
planned for this year co-chaired by 
Susan and Bob Meisel. A concluding 
fundraiser will be held on Sunday, 
February 27, 2022 so please save that 

Barry Gerber

half of the Board of Trustees, I wish 
each of you a productive and healthy 
summer and hope to see you in-per-
son at the temple real soon.

 Barry Gerber 
Temple President

OUR MEMBERSHIP EXTENDS 
DEEPEST SYMPATHY

to Sol Cohn, Pamela Gross, Linda 
Joffe, Brad Johnson, Jay Steele 

and their families on the death of 
a loved one so precious and dear.

Our membership mourns the 
loss of Marilyn Harwell and Art 

Timmins.

May God’s strength and our support 
bring comfort to one and all.
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Executive  
Director’s Message 
Summer
There is a strong hint of normalcy in 
the air. I can feel it when I chat with 
members, go to a store, and see the 
changes in how people are making 
plans. It is exciting and a relief to know 
things are getting safer. Our world is 
not quite ready to have free range to 
do everything as we please, but there 
is certainly progress happening. 

Have you found any new pas-
sions or interests during this past 
year? Temple member Helene Davis 
graciously shared about one of her 
newfound passions in life since the 
pandemic started. Helene shared, 
“Art has always been a passion. I was 
a high school art teacher for 30 years 
and loved my job. Since moving to 
Florida, I stopped creating much art. 
During the pandemic, I felt a strong 
need to paint and have always had a 
vision of painting mannequins. On 
a whim, I bought a few mannequins 
at a store going out of business and 
started painting. I found it very med-
itative and passionate. I ultimately 
bought more and have been painting 
for six months. I love it!!! Friends 
who saw my work were blown away. 
The designs are contemporary, funky, 
and colorful. They encouraged 
me to sell some of my work and I 
have. I also had a piece in the juried 
show at Sarasota Art Center. I have 
really found my passion through 
this experience. This new medium 
certainly helped to get me through 
the pandemic and has given me inner 
peace and tranquility.” Helene’s new 
passion is inspiring and beautiful! 
All of her designs are original. Thank 
you for sharing with us, Helene!

Updates: The Covid Response 
Team will continue to meet through-
out the summer to stay on top of 

Christine Elliott

the latest research and information 
available on Covid-19 to help guide 
decision making about temple op-
erations. Protocols will be updated 
to reflect the best safety standards 
for our members, staff, and guests. 
Information will be shared as  
changes are made.

Summer camp at the Susan 
Schwaid Early Learning Center starts 
June 7, 2021, and we are thrilled! We 
cannot wait for our families and staff 
to join us again! Look out for sweet, 
smiling faces!

There are countless people to 
acknowledge and thank for making 
Temple Emanu-El run so smoothly 
this past year. It is not possible to 
name every person who contributes 
to making TEE so strong, vibrant, 
and welcoming. Thank you for shar-
ing your creativity, business acumen, 
organizational skills, warmth, caring, 
and time with us again and again! Know 
what you do matters, and it is noticed!

Personally, I will be getting back 
from a trip to Virginia when the 
summer edition hits mailboxes. My 
oldest daughter, Codi, graduated 
from the College of William & Mary 
on May 22. Excited to see what her 
next chapter holds. In life, there is 
always much to celebrate and find 
joy in. May we all find new passions, 
direction, and ways to bring peace 
into our lives. 

Enjoy your summer,
Christine Elliott 

Executive Director

Helene Davis
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“Who’s on First”?) Lovers of classical 
music were treated to a marvelous 
bassoon, flute and piano concert 
featuring soloists from the Sarasota 
Orchestra and Sarasota Opera. In 
February, we introduced “Battle of 
the Sexes” where our TEE wom-
en emerged victorious. And, most 
recently, Alvan Morris took us on 
a trip down memory lane featuring 
“Jewish Entertainers” from vaude-
ville through the 80’s. Wasn’t it fun 
to once again see and hear Al Jolson, 
Bob Dylan, Barbra Streisand and my 
high-school classmates, Simon and 
Garfunkel? 

We could not have succeeded 
without the support of the Broth-
erhood Board members who have 
served admirably over the past year. 
My personal thanks extend to: Bob 
Meisel – Immediate Past President, 
Interim Corresponding Secretary, 
and Zoom Master Extraordinaire; 
Steve Leavitt- Vice President; Bur-
gess Levin- Treasurer and Invest-
ment Group Chair; Don Malawsky 
– Events Programming Chair; Ken 
Simon – Interim Membership Chair, 
Acting Recording Secretary, and 
Sports Group Chair; Steve Simons – 
Membership Chair; Michael Lauber 
– Director of Food Services (Shabbat 
To Go and Purim Carnival meals 
provider); and Neil Klaber – Sukkot 
Schmooze Chair and Cheerleader 
Captain. 

Outside Brotherhood, there were 
many others who provided assistance 
and support. Our wonderful rabbis, 
Brenner Glickman, Michael Shefrin 
and Elaine Glickman were there for 
us providing guidance and publicity 
support. Christine Elliott and her 
elite staff including Jesse Bauer, Judy 
Dean and Bonnie Clarke helped pro-
mote and deliver our events. Their 
help was greatly appreciated; our pro-

Rich Fine

Temple Emanu-El
Brotherhood

Despite the restrictions and un-
certainties of a global pandemic, 
Brotherhood adapted and delivered. 
Recognizing that this was going to be 
a difficult year to make relationships, 
Brotherhood instituted a program to 
help members connect around com-
mon interests—it became immensely 
successful, now with four groups: 
Investment Club (Burgess Levin), 
Sports (Ken Simon); Photography 
(Rich Goldman) and Theater (Rich 
Fine). Kudos to Ken Simon and Ken 
Taksen who created and delivered 
TEE’s March Madness Contest. 
Whether using artificial intelligence 
models, planet alignment, a family 
dog to pick the outcome, or just 
plain luck, our winners emerged. I 
am pleased to announce that Rabbi 
Brenner Glickman was our winner; 
in second place - Ken Simon (no, 
this was not fixed); and in third, 
Joe Ross. Their valuable privately 
funded prizes are certificates at the 
Sisterhood gift shop. Congrats to the 
winners and those who participated. 

Brotherhood also provided pro-
grams to both educate and entertain 
our members and guests. Barry Ger-
ber opened our 2021 Lecture Series, 
educating us on the beautiful birds 
that periodically frequent Celery 
Fields. On another date, Ira Wiesner 
from Advocates in Aging taught us 
what we need to know about Estate 
Planning. In an effort to provide 
some well-needed humor as we dealt 
with the effects of Covid-19, Broth-
erhood presented “Your Show of 
Shows” which delivered circus acts, 
music clips, and comedy sketches 
(remember Alvan Morris and Don 
Malawsky as Abbott and Costello in 

gramming would not have been as 
successful without it. Finally, I wish 
to acknowledge the contributions of 
Susan Meisel who was immensely 
helpful and supportive with creative 
programming ideas. Her outstanding 
efforts both in the collection and 
distribution of Shabbat to Go meals 
made that program a huge success. 
Shabbat To Go delivered over 3,100 
meals, generating over $4,000 in rev-
enue for both Brotherhood and Sis-
terhood. And, if that wasn’t enough, 
she was our behind-the-scenes Trivia 
Nights researcher, helping prepare in-
teresting and sometimes tricky Trivia 
questions. Speaking of behind the 
scenes, I would also like to person-
ally thank Michael Katzer and Jack 
Braverman for procuring and deliver-
ing personalized kiddush cups as our 
Brotherhood gifts to B’nai Mitzvot 
celebrants. 

Have a wonderful and safe sum-
mer. I look forward to visiting with 
you in the Fall. 

Rich Fine 
Brotherhood President
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Temple Emanu-El
Sisterhood

We can hardly believe that two years have passed since 
we became co-presidents of Sisterhood. We have en-
joyed every moment of it. Our Board has made it easy 
for us by being diligent, creative and helpful. At the end 
of May, our new Board will be installed and begin their 
two-year term beginning July 1. We warmly welcome 
our new Co-Presidents, Judy Fine and Harriette Kras-
noff, and wish them every success. The entire Board will 
be as follows:

Co-President................................Judy Fine
Co-President................................Harriette Krasnoff
Vice President Membership.........Karen Androphy
Co-VP Programming...................Barbara Peltz
Co-VP Programming...................Mollie Sernau
Vice President Gift Shop..............Alice Cotman
Recording Secretary.....................Janis Gold
Corresponding Secretary..............Mona Salomon
Treasurer......................................Ethel Gross
Trustee.........................................Joanne Maguire
Trustee.........................................Sandy Krawetz
Immediate Past President.............Susan Meisel
Immediate Past President.............Susan Simon
We are looking forward to the time when the temple is 

open, and we will be able to see all of you in person again.
This past year was challenging, and we rose to the 

challenge. We had fun Zoom events such as Trivia, 
Bingo and Game Night, educational Zoom events that 
included Jewish travel around the world, a talk about 
Historic Spanish Point, and a mystery play on Zoom, 
to name a few highlights. We also continued the tradi-
tion of Mishloach Manot by giving Purim gift bags to 
the congregation. We started a highly successful book 
club, and with Brotherhood, we ran our Shabbat-To-Go 
program which sold over 3,000 dinners and netted over 
$4,000 each.

In the May Temple Times we announced our dona-
tion of $15,000 to the Religious School. In actuality we 
were able to donate more than anticipated. We are very 
happy to announce that we were able to donate $20,000 
to the Religious School! Thanks to the incredible gener-
osity of our membership, the entire congregation, and 
gift shop sales, since 2013 Sisterhood has donated more 
than $220,000 to TEERS!

The Sisterhood Book Club continues to meet monthly 

at 1:30 via Zoom until the temple reopens. Our books 
include fiction and non-fiction with a Jewish connection. 
Thank you again to Diane Arch for leading a thought-
ful discussion of America’s Jewish Women by Pamela 
Nadell. Our bond of friendship was deepened when we 
shared memories of Jewish women in our own lives who 
inspired our personal commitment to Tikkun Olam.

Sisterhood invites the Congregation to attend our 
Book & Author event on Tuesday, June 8th at 7PM. 
The acclaimed author Talia Carner will talk about her 
novel, The Third Daughter. The book illuminates the 
little-known history of young Jewish women trafficked 
from poverty in Eastern Europe to the brothels of 
Buenos Aires. Registration for the June book event is 
required because the author, instead of the temple, will 
send the zoom link to you directly. When you register at 
the temple website, you will be seamlessly redirected to 
the author’s website to complete the registration process. 
Start registration at https://www.sarasotatemple.org/
event/sisterhood-book-club5.html.

The summer book club selections are award-winning 
novels. Our July 6 selection is Florence Adler Swims 
Forever by Rachel Beanland. Our August 3 selection  
is The Night Portrait by Laura Morelli. 

Interested in a pew plaque or leaf for the Tree of  
Life in the social hall? Contact Paula Hayden at  
646-831-5337 or paula.hayden.ny @gmail.com. 

Alice Cotman is available to help you make a  
purchase from the Sisterhood Gift Shop. Contact her  
at alimaecot @gmail.com or call 941-359-6451, to 
make an appointment. 

All of our proceeds are donated to the Temple  
Emanu-El Religious School.

Live hopefully!
Susan Simon and Susan Meisel 

Sisterhood Co-Presidents

Harriette Krasnoff and Judy Fine
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Rabbi Michael Shefrin Elected President of 
Sarasota-Manatee Rabbinic Association
We at Temple Emanu-El know that 
Associate Rabbi Michael Shefrin is 
a star – and now the rest of Saraso-
ta-Manatee’s Jewish clergy knows it 
as well! At the season’s final meeting 
of the Sarasota-Manatee Rabbinic 
Association (SMRA) on Thursday, 
April 15, Rabbi Shefrin was unani-
mously elected as the organization’s 
next president. He will represent Jew-
ish clergy at events and in the media, 
serve as a liaison between SMRA 
and other community groups, and 
help maintain and sustain the bonds 
among local rabbis and cantors. 

“We are all so excited to have 
Rabbi Shefrin’s leadership,” said 
Rabbi Elaine Rose Glickman, who 
– along with Senior Rabbi Brenner 
Glickman – also served a term as 
SMRA president. “Especially in these 
pandemic times that present so many 
challenges and opportunities, the 
SMRA needs a president who is wise 
and kind, thoughtful, resourceful, 
and a person of vision and integrity. 

Obviously, Rabbi Shefrin was the 
perfect candidate.” 

It was also a thrill to see our own 
Temple member Rabbi Aviva Berg 
re-elected as SMRA treasurer. Her 
organization, dedication, and talent 
have been a tremendous asset to the 

SMRA, thus it was no surprise at all 
that she was unanimously named to 
a second term! 

Mazel tov to Rabbi Shefrin, Rabbi 
Aviva, and the Sarasota-Manatee 
Rabbinic Association!

SMRA members – including Rabbi Glickman and Rabbi Elaine – were all smiles in 
congratulating new officers Rabbi Michael Shefrin, Rabbi Aviva Berg, Rabbi Stephen 

Sniderman, and Immediate Past President Rabbi Jennifer Singer

Plan for the Future…
We moved to the Sarasota area in 
1997 and lived in Nokomis for 13 
years. While there, we were members 
of the Venice Jewish Center. We later 
moved to Sarasota and after visiting 
several synagogues determined that 
Temple Emanu-El was where we 
wanted to be. The sense of warmth, 
friendliness and welcoming mem-
bers made our choice easy. Temple 
Emanu-El is home for us. We enjoy 
everything the Temple offers and 
found a community of people we feel 
very at home with. 

None of us knows how long we 
have on this earth and certainly we 
would like to leave the world a better 
place. Just as we hope our influence 
will serve the community while we 
are alive, Irv and I also have a desire 
to impact the community after we 
are gone. We prepared for hopefully 
many years of retirement. We also 
want to help assure financial sustain-
ability of Temple Emanu-El for its 
future generations. The best way for 
us to accomplish this was to make a 
commitment through the Temple’s 
Endowment Fund and become Life 
& Legacy donors. We feel good 
knowing that we will continue to 

make a difference after we are no 
longer here. 

Come join us.
Doris & Irving Ross
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June 6 
“The Golem” 

 
June 13 

“The Sound of the Spir-
it” 
 

June 20 
“The Bird Catcher” 

 
June 27 

Watch our Message from the Temple for updates. 

Register online at www.sarasotatemple.org 

July 11 
“Septembers of Shiraz” 

 
August 15 

“Steal a Pencil for Me” 
 

September 19 
“Crip Camp” 

Saturday Morning  
Torah Study 

5781 

SATURDAY TORAH PORTION PRESENTER 
June 5 Sh’Lach Rabbi Michael Shefrin 

June 12 Korach Rabbi Elaine Rose Glickman 
June 19 Chukat Rabbi Mimi Weisel 
June 26 Balak Rabbi Brenner Glickman 

VIRTUAL SESSIONS 
VIA ZOOM www.sarasotatemple.org 

Come Study with Us 

TORAH STUDY 
11:00 AM 

Schedule subject to change. 

Suncoast Florist

 Suncoastfloristry.com

1227 Beneva Rd. Sarasota, FL 34232

(941)365-6407

“Your neighborhood florist since 1980”

Corner of Bahia Vista & Beneva
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to honor the gentle souls for whom we offer prayers 
 

Please print clearly the names of the deceased. 

If you would like the same listing as last year just note “same as last year.” 
________________________________________            _________________________________________ 

________________________________________            _________________________________________ 

________________________________________            _________________________________________ 

________________________________________            _________________________________________ 

________________________________________            _________________________________________ 

________________________________________            _________________________________________ 

You may also complete a Book of Remembrance form online at 
 www.sarasotatemple.org 

 
For basic listings, please contribute $18 per name (no special words are included) 

 

You can make a donation to include a special message with your listings-costs below: 
Full page: $500     Half page: $250     Quarter page: $125 

 

I/We would like to express the following special words: 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Donor(s):  ________________________________________    Donation Enclosed: $______ 

Make your check payable to Temple Emanu-El or enter credit card information 

Visa or MC #   ______________________________________    Expiration:  ____________ 

Credit Card Billing Address:  ___________________________________________________ 

City, State & Zip Code:  __________________________________  Phone  ______________ 
 

 

Please return this form by August 23 to: 

Temple Emanu-El, 151 McIntosh Road, Sarasota, FL 34232 

Yom Kippur 
Book of Remembrance 
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activity. Beatrice was adventurous 
and a wonderful artist who taught 
her daughter how to have fun 
together. She was also active in all 
Temple activities. Paula never heard 
either of them say a prejudiced or 
mean word about anyone. Their 
other common trait was to call  
Paula “Eyes and Ears” which is  
self-explanatory! 

They were not Temple attend-
ees but did celebrate all holidays 
with family. Paula, 11 years old, 
learned Jewish values by watching 
her parents. On a trip to the South, 
she saw signs on bathrooms saying 
“White Only” and cried. Her father 
told her that in other states, the 
signs said, “No Jews or dogs.” From 
this she became sensitized. She 
hit another student in school who 
called her a dirty Jew. Her father 
was proud of it.

 Another impetus to work 
against racism and anti-Semitism 
was finding pictures her father had 
hidden from the liberation of a 
concentration camp when he served 
in WWII. These secret photos have 
stayed with her, all of her life. She 
understood why he was so involved 
with helping youth after all he had 
seen and made it her own mission 
to be a responsible Jewish person 
helping others for the rest of her 
life. Everything Paula does at TEE 
is to help others share in the joy of 
being Jewish.

Paula did not have any substan-
tive Jewish education but lives as a 
woman who has the responsibility 
to live her life with honor and kind-
ness, as her parents’ heritage. She 
had never joined a temple until she 
came to Sarasota after the loss of 
her husband, Stuart. Rabbis Glick-
man and their family, represent-
ed, to her, the catalyst of joy and 

Paula Hayden
Before our summer break, I met 
Paula Hayden. A member for eight 
years, she is known best for work-
ing with Toale Brothers to bring 
about and maintain our new TEE 
Cemetery plots. That, however, is 
just the tip of the iceberg. Using 
her fashion industry and marketing 
skills, she chaired our Sisterhood 
Fashion Show, oversees the sales of 
our memorial Tree of Life and pew 
plaques, volunteers almost every 
Friday night at the gift shop after 
services, serves on the Israel com-
mittee and is now involved in the 
Path to Peace Wall project she saw 
in Israel. And she has said “yes” to 
many other requests to help our 
congregation that she doesn’t  
even mention. 

Born in the Bronx to Hugo and 
Beatrice Klein, Paula found her-
self in a community that did not 
include a large number of Jews. 
Her dad worked with his family in 
the printing business. Beatrice, her 
mom, was the daughter of a jeweler 
who ensured all his of his daughters 
had a Jewish star. Paula is still wear-
ing her mom’s Jewish star, that she 
sees as a memory of her family. 

Her dad was a founder of the 
Massapequa Jewish Center Re-
formed Congregation. He became 
a fundraiser and created a Youth 
Group that was central to his desire 
to engage young people in positive 

Judaism. TEE allows one to observe 
in their own way and is a Jewish 
cultural center and Paula believes it 
is the best of what Judaism is about. 
She also describes a joy she did not 
have before joining TEE. The spirit 
of community and music in our 
sanctuary made it the right time for 
Paula’s rebirth and continuing her 
Jewish life.

Paula’s path to being our Spot-
light is unique to her. How she got 
here, with us at TEE, is another 
reminder of what all of us bring to 
the table when we become a mem-
ber. And another reminder to thank 
her for including us in her journey.

Interviewed by Phyllis Dreyfuss

Paula Hayden
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The Ninth and the 
Fifteenth of Av: 
Solemnity and 
Celebration
The Hebrew month of Av is one of 
the most significant on the Jewish 
calendar. Falling during the summer, 
it is the month of one of the saddest 
days of the Jewish year – and one of 
the happiest. Although these dates 
are not widely observed in the North 
American Jewish community, they 
are important and meaningful – and 
Temple Emanu-El will once again 
mark them with two special programs. 

Tisha B’Av Observance: Saturday, 
July 17, at 8 p.m. via Zoom. The 
Talmud teaches, “Whoever has not 
seen Jerusalem in its splendor has 
never seen a city of beauty.” Those 
privileged to visit Jerusalem know 
the truth of this teaching. But the 
Jerusalem to which our sages referred 
was actually ancient Jerusalem, the 
Jerusalem of the Holy Temple, twice 
built and twice destroyed. It is this 
Temple - and this Jerusalem - which 
our people have recalled for thou-
sands of years on the sacred day of 
Tisha B’Av. 

Tisha B’Av – literally, the ninth 
day of the Hebrew month of Av, ais 
the traditional date on which both 
Temples and the holy city of Jeru-
salem fell in blood and fire. On this 
night, the Temple Emanu-El family 
is invited to join the millions of Jews 
and the hundreds of generations who 
have marked Tisha B’Av by recalling 
these tragedies, and the suffering 
of our people throughout the ages. 
Observing Tisha B’Av is deeply 
meaningful, and will infuse us with 
a renewed sense of what it means to 
be part of the ancient yet timeless 
community of Israel. 

Our observance will begin with a 

Our cherished pets have kept us 
company, given us unconditional 
love, and brought us delight and 
hope during this time of pandemic 
and isolation – so what better way 
to honor them than with the return 
of Temple Emanu-El’s signature 
“Blessing of the Animals” event? 
This wonderful program will be 
held on Sunday, June 13, beginning 
at 10 a.m. 

All are welcome to sign up to 
bring your pet and celebrate the di-
vine gift of animal companionship. 
We’ll enjoy an inspirational message 
from Senior Rabbi Brenner Glick-
man and Associate Rabbi Michael 
Shefrin about the importance of 
kindness to animals in Judaism, and 
the special love we share with our 

“Blessing of the Animals” Returns!
pets. We will also have the opportu-
nity to have pets individually bless-
ed and a family pet portrait taken.

Co-chairs Alice Cotman, Kim 
Sheintal, and Rabbi Elaine Rose 
Glickman are planning a meaning-
ful, special, and covid-safe event. 
Therefore, advance registration is 
required, and we will unfortunately 
not be able to accommodate drop-
ins. When you register, you will 
receive more details about plans 
and protocols for “Blessing of the 
Animals.” 

Please register on our website, or 
call Rabbi Elaine at 379-1997 for 
more information. We look forward 
to sharing “Blessing of the Animals” 
with you.

“Blessing of the Animals” leaders Rabbi Shefrin, Alice Cotman, Rabbi Elaine, Kim 
Sheintal, Rabbi Glickman, Dr. Hal Alterman, and Bentley Cotman are excited for 

the return of this wonderful event.
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brief Havdalah ceremony, separating 
the joy of Shabbat from the solemni-
ty of Tisha B’Av, and continued with 
an interactive reading of the biblical 
Book of Lamentations – including 
the traditional chanting of the open-
ing chapter by Director of Education 
Sabrina Silverberg, MARE. Through 
questions, discussion, and teaching, 
Rabbi Michael Shefrin, Rabbi Elaine 
Rose Glickman, and Morah Sabrina 
will explore the traditional compo-
nents of Tisha B’Av and why they 

remain relevant and inspiring 2500 
years later.

Tu B’Av RomCom Movie Night: 
Saturday, July 24, at 7 p.m. Just 
one week later, the sadness of Av 
will give way to happiness with the 
arrival of Tu B’Av. Literally meaning 
the fifteenth day of Av, Tu B’Av is a 
day to celebrate love and affection, 
and to thank God for the blessing of 
companionship. Tu B’Av at Tem-
ple Emanu-El is a fun, lighthearted 
day playfully marked by our annual 

“RomCom Movie Night” – as mem-
bers and guests gather for socializing 
and snacks, a brief talk about the sig-
nificance of Tu B’Av, and a screening 
of a classic romantic comedy with 
Jewish elements. Join your Temple 
family and feel the spirit of Tu B’Av, 
and the sweetness of friendship  
and love.

“When our temple engages with 
these two historic dates on the Jewish 
calendar, it helps us to live out what 
can be so vibrant and dynamic about 
Jewish life,” Rabbi Shefrin comment-
ed. “Commemorating the grand dev-
astation of loss alongside the hopeful 
beauty of romantic love will bring 
attendees through a whole range  
of emotions.” 

Whether you are new to these 
special days in Av, or a regular 
attendee of Temple Emanu-El’s Av 
observances, we hope you will be a 
part of these events. Please register 
at www.sarasotatemple.org, or call 
Rabbi Elaine at 379-1997 for more 
information.

It’s “Golem Time” 
at Temple Emanu-El 
The Adult Education Committee’s 
April 20 class on “Demons, Vam-
pires, Golems, and the Jews” with 
Rabbi Elaine Rose Glickman was a 
hit – except that the rich and fasci-
nating material about demons and 
vampires took up the entire session, 
leaving no time to explore the figure 
of the golem! With this in mind, a 
special learning session – fittingly 
entitled “Golem Time” – will be 
held via Zoom on Tuesday, July 6, at 
10:30 a.m. via Zoom. All are wel-
come! 

“From King David’s first men-
tion of ‘my golem’ in the Bible to 
contemporary literature, Jews – and 
non-Jews – have been captivated and 

enchanted by the figure of the go-
lem,” Rabbi Elaine stated. “Through 
traditional texts and incantations, 
stories and folklore, images and 
illustrations, we will discuss what the 
golem meant to our ancestors – and 

what it might mean for us today.” 
Please register at www.sarasotatem-
ple.org, or call 371-2788 for more 
information about this learning 
opportunity. We look forward to 
sharing “Golem Time” with you!

Last year’s Zoom observance of Tisha B’Av was moving and meaningful.

Souvenir golems for sale in the city of Prague
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Things are changing so quickly in our pandemic world – 
but you can count on “Lunch with the Rabbis!” All sum-
mer long, the first Wednesday of the month at noon will 
bring Senior Rabbi Brenner Glickman, Associate Rabbi 
Michael Shefrin, and our 
Temple Emanu-El family 
together via Zoom for 
this wonderful signature 
program. “Lunch with 
the Rabbis” is a special 
opportunity to discuss 
current events of Jewish 
interest, hear the insights 
of our amazing rabbis, 
watch curated news and 
entertainment videos, 
exchange thoughts and 
ideas, and learn, laugh, 
and share with old and 
new friends. 

New Member Meet and Greet
Sarasota-Manatee and Temple Emanu-El are known for 
their warmth and growth. Sarasota-Manatee is growing 
fast. Temple Emanu-El membership has increased dra-
matically in recent years. Temple Emanu-El membership 
has had fluctuations in the number of family units, but 
has increased substantially since 2004. In 1979, the num-
ber of family units at Temple Emanu-El was 586, but 
by 2004, the membership dropped to 230 family units. 
Thanks to our wonderful Rabbis, 
there are now over 600 family units. 
Even during the pandemic, over 40 
family units joined. Temple Emanu-El 
Membership Committee member 
Betty Crane chaired and attended 
the New Member Meet and Greet in 
April for members who joined in the 
last six months. Temple President Bar-
ry Gerber, Rabbi Brenner Glickman, 
and Rabbi Michael Shefrin welcomed 
everyone and set the tone for a de-
lightful one hour of friendship. Judy 
and Rich Fine attended on behalf of 

“Lunch with the Rabbis” Continues All Summer Long!

Sisterhood and Brotherhood. Barbara Gerber, Member-
ship Committee member, attended. Several new mem-
bers expressed an interest in participating in Temple’s 
various programs. Breakout rooms gave the opportunity 
to converse with the new members on a more intimate 
basis. The new members are happy to be a part of the 
warm and welcoming Temple Emanu-El family and the 
Membership Committee is happy to have members who 
are eager to meet others and get involved. 

Temple members and guests enjoyed fascinating conversation and 
meaningful time together at May’s “Lunch with the Rabbis”

Mark your calendar and save the dates of Wednesdays, 
June 2, July 7, and August 4, and September 1 at noon! 
We can’t wait to share “Lunch with the Rabbis” with you!

Eleven screens of happiness is evident from this Zoom 
screen shot at the April New Member Meet and Greet 
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Spring was filled with fun and 
meaning for our Temple Emanu-El 
Tot Shabbat families – and we are 
looking forward to more of the same 
during these summer months! 

Our signature Drive-In Tot Shab-
bat program continued to enable our 
youngest children to celebrate safely 
and joyfully. On Saturday, April 17, 
young Jewish and interfaith fami-
lies gathered for an Israel-themed 
Tot Shabbat focused on Yom 
HaAtzmaut, Israeli Independence 
Day – or, as we called it, Israel’s 
birthday! In addition to enjoying 
Shabbat songs, prayers, movement, 
a story, birthday blessings, and 
socially-distanced playground time, 
attendees received a goody bag filled 
with Israeli snacks, toys, and treats, 
and even participated in a spirited 
parade, waving their Israeli flags.

“Sharing the joy of Shabbat and our 
pride in Israel was a great way to spend 
a morning on campus,” Associate 
Rabbi Michael Shefrin reported. 
“Our kiddos sang, played, did some 
Israeli dancing, prayed, and even 
got to munch on Bamba. This is the 
good stuff. Formative moments with 
our young families at Tot Shabbat.” 

Drive-In Tot Shabbat festivities 
continued on Saturday, May 8, 
with a Shabbat and Shavuot cel-
ebration! The traditional Shabbat 

songs, prayers, movement, and 
birthday blessings were accompa-
nied by a special Shavuot story that 
enabled children and families to 
imagine themselves at the foot of 
Mount Sinai – preparing to receive 
the Torah as our Israelite ancestors 
did on Shavuot. At the end of the 
story, families opened their eyes to 
see Associate Rabbi Michael Shefrin 
holding a real Torah scroll! For most 
attendees, it was their closest-up 
encounter with the Torah, and it was 
deeply meaningful. Rabbi Shefrin 
helped the children touch the scroll 
safely, and even take a Torah photo. 
Families also enjoyed creating their 
own Torah scroll and even a special 
Torah-themed snack. Sincere and 
abundant thanks were offered to 
the wonderful Weiman family, who 
planned and sponsored the event in 
honor of Aitan’s first birthday. Todah 
rabbah (thank you), Weimans, and 
yom huledet sameach (happy birth-
day) to Aitan! 

The outdoor, covid-safe Temple 
Emanu-El Tot Shabbat fun will 
continue all summer long! We are 
thrilled to announce that the terrific 
Lesnick family will host Drive-In Tot 
Shabbat on Saturday morning, June 
12, at 10 a.m. – and that Saturday, 
July 10, at 5 p.m. will be our first-ev-
er Tot Shabbat Pizza Party, featuring 

Celebrating Israel, Shavuot, and Summertime 
with Temple Emanu-El Tot Shabbat

Will We See You at  
Lunch with the Rabbis?
Wonderful monthly program  
currently being held via Zoom
Scheduled Dates
Wednesdays,  
Jun 2nd, Jul 7th, Aug 4th  
and Sep 1st @ Noon

a picnic pizza dinner; Shabbat songs, 
prayers, birthday blessings, move-
ment, and a story; and a special Tot 
Shabbat surprise! 

Although Tot Shabbat is designed 
especially for families with children 
up to age 6, all are welcome. We can’t 
wait to see our little ones and their 
grown-ups all summer long!

Associate Rabbi Michael Shefrin showed 
off the Israeli Bamba snack that was a 

highlight of the goodie bags

The Bunins showed their Zionist 
spirit by waving an Israeli flag and 

enjoying Israeli dancing
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Upcoming Courses & Events
Please mark your calendars and register online  
on the TEE website. 
“It’s Golem Time”: Rabbi Elaine Glickman will present 
a special learning session on the figure of the golem. Her 
description follows: “From King David’s first mention of 
‘my golem’ in the Bible to contemporary literature, Jews-
and non-Jews have been captivated and enchanted by the 
figure of the golem. Through traditional texts and incan-
tations, stories and folklore, images and illustrations, we 
will discuss what the golem meant to our ancestors-and 
what it might mean for us today.” 
DATE: Tuesday, July 6, 10:30 am

Hebrew Conversation: Beginners: Evie Shen-Tal will 
teach you how to communicate with her and with the 
rest of the class about everyday topics in Hebrew. Knowl-
edge of written Hebrew is not required.
DATE: Thursdays, 7:00 pm

Hebrew Conversation-Lower Intermediate: Students 
who have completed Hebrew Conversation for Beginners 
or who have some experience with Hebrew are ready for 
this intermediate level class where you continue to build 
vocabulary and communication skills. 
DATE: Thursdays, 9:15 am

Hebrew Conversation-Upper Intermediate: Students 
who have completed the lower Intermediate level contin-
ue to expand vocabulary, grammar and communication 
skills with the instructor and their peers. 
DATE: Tuesdays, 10:00 am

Hebrew Conversation- Advanced: Students with back-
ground and experience in speaking, reading, and writ-
ing Hebrew build on their knowledge of grammar and 
vocabulary through engaging classroom interactions with 
instructor Evie Shen-Tal and classmates. 
DATE: Tuesdays, 9:00 am 

Reading Hebrew-Beginners: Learn to read Hebrew with 
instructor Evie Shen-Tal.
DATE: Fridays, 9:15 am
FEE: 8 one-hour classes $50/members,  
$60/non-members

Please register and make payments on the TEE website 
to get the ZOOM links. If you would like more informa-
tion on these programs, please contact Co-Chairs Ellen 
Zipin, or Dr. Janet Hiller at Adultedtee @gmail.com.

Adult Education Update
The TEE Adult Education Committee  
invites your participation in our programs 
via ZOOM. 

Many of our previous ZOOM events 
have been recorded for you to enjoy in case you missed 
them. This includes Rabbi Elaine Glickman’s fascinating 
and informative presentation of “Vampires, Demons, 
Golems and the Jews” which took place on April 20th,  
at 10:30 am. Also available is a video of “The Word 
Mavens” a fun exploration of Jewish expressions and 
customs which was presented on May 13th at 7:00 pm 
by Joyce Eisenberg and Ellen Scolnic”, authors of “Dic-
tionary of Jewish Words” and “The Whole Spiel”. To 
request information, please check the TEE website or 
email Adultedtee @gmail.com.

Sunday at the Movies Discussions: Thank you to 
Howard Kilman for an outstanding year of Jewish films 
that entertained many throughout a difficult year with 52 
movies and discussions! The movie group recently com-
pleted a survey and recommended their top three. They 
are: “Defiance”, “A Matter of Size” and “The Windemere 
Boys”. “Kol HaKavod”, Howard!

Do you shop online at Amazon? 
 

Did you know you could donate to Temple 
Emanu-El by shopping at smile.amazon.com? 

 
Simply log into your Amazon account through 

smile.amazon.com and select Temple Emanu-El   
as your chosen charity. 

 

Due to purchases made in this way, over $800 
has been generated for the temple this year! 

For more information contact Michael Richker 
941-355-5066 / michael.richker@gmail.com 
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Announcing the development of a NEW FACILITY IN LAKEWOOD RANCH located near the corner of Lakewood Ranch Blvd. and 44th Ave.

RTSFunerals.com
Not affiliated with Toale Brothers Funeral Home or Toale Brothers Inc.

In this time of need, know who to call.
Our firms will serve your family with all precautions,

CDC guidelines, and compassionate care.

Dignity Memorial® 
Robert Toale & Sons

We Serve All Families

Susie, Jason, Jeff, Hannah, Robert and Debbie

If you or a family you know would like to discuss
options for services, cremation, Life Story Celebrations,

or returning to their home state up north,
we have answers available.

PALMS MEMORIAL PARK
170 Honore Avenue, Sarasota, FL 34232

941.371.4962 • Fax 941.295.7009

WIEGAND CHAPEL
7454 South Tamiami Trail, Sarasota, FL 34231

941.921.5755 • Fax 941.923.0113

MANASOTA MEMORIAL PARK 
1221 53rd Avenue East, Bradenton, FL 34203

941.755.2688 • Fax 941.201.1640
Gerry Ronkin

Jewish Liaison

1951 N. Honore Ave.   |   Sarasota, FL 34235
941.377.0781   |   AvivaSeniorLife.org

At Aviva, our residents do more than call our community home. They live here, 
with purpose and meaning at every turn. Embracing the beauty of Sarasota 
and our 27-acre campus. Curating a thriving arts and cultural scene. 
And ensuring your peace of mind with loving staff in a safe and secure environment—
upholding the highest COVID safety standards. Visit us at AvivaSeniorLife.org

Independent Living       |        Assisted Living       |        Memory Care       |        Skilled Nursing & Rehabilitation

The Spirit of Sarasota, Brought Home
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Temple Emanu-El recognized outstanding volunteers 
and elected two new trustees at our Annual Meet-
ing on Sunday, April 18. The meeting was opened 
by Senior Rabbi Brenner Glickman with a beautiful 
meditation on what Temple Emanu-El has meant to 
each of us during the pandemic, and the sacred and 
the essential role that our Temple family plays in the 
lives of each of us, and the greater community. 

As the business of the Annual Meeting began, 
Immediate Past President, Nominating Committee 
Chair, and recent oleh to Israel Ken Marsh joined the 
meeting from Netanya to announce that Joanne Hai-
by and Dennis Reens had been named to the slate of 
new Temple Emanu-El trustees. Both were enthusias-
tically elected. Outgoing trustee Michael Levitan was 
recognized for his leadership and dedication as well 
as his continuing commitment to the Temple com-
munity: “I know you’ll be actively involved in bring-
ing Temple Emanu-El members together,” President 
Barry Gerber stated.

Honored with custom-made certificates of ap-
preciation were Dr. Janet Hiller and Ellen Zipin, 
outgoing Adult Education Chairs, for “high-quali-
ty engaging programs for…the Jewish community 
to enjoy;” former Social Action Committee Chair 
Barbara Peltz, for her work to “help those in need in 
our local community and beyond;” outgoing Philan-

Recognition for Outstanding Volunteers and New  
Trustees at Temple Emanu-El’s Annual Meeting

thropy Chair Michael Richker, whom Gerber called 
“a priceless part of Temple Emanu-El’s history (who 
has) tremendously helped to shape Temple Ema-
nu-El’s future;” incoming trustee Dennis Reens for 
ably leading the Financial Review Committee; and 
longtime bulletin editor Alan Zuckerman, whom El-
liott praised as “so dedicated and loyal” as he contin-
ues his role with co-editor Dr. Eleanor Wachs. 

Leaders and volunteers with Temple Emanu-El’s 
Board of Trustees, Brotherhood, Caring Commit-
tee, Endowment and Life & Legacy, Friends of the 
Religious Action Center, Governance Committee, 
Israel Committee, Mishpucha Committee, Religious 
School, Sisterhood, and Starfish Initiative were also 
recognized for their essential contributions to Temple 
Emanu-El and the Jewish community. 

“Our temple leaders are fantastic!” enthused Asso-
ciate Rabbi Michael Shefrin. “They are wise, dedicat-
ed, and passionate. Temple Emanu-El is so blessed by 
their presence. It was a joy to witness the honoring of 
those dedicated volunteers who have made such an 
impact in the recent past. They helped to get us here, 
to this time, so that we could welcome celebrate and 
welcome new leaders into trusted positions who will 
carry our mission forward.” Rabbi Shefrin conclud-
ed: “Am Temple Emanu-El Chai!”

The Starfish Initiative was among the many wonderful programs recognized by President Barry Gerber at the Annual Meeting
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Helping the Injured Since 1990
SARASOTA

308 Cocoanut Avenue, Sarasota, FL 34236
toll free 1.800.954.4014 | office 941.954.4000 | fax 941.955.3632

BRADENTON
5283 Office Park Boulevard, Bradenton, FL 34203

office 941.751.0555

M. David Shapiro
Board Certified Civil
Trial Attorney

Florida Supreme Court
Certified Mediator

DShapiro@GetMeJustice.com

Rabbi Elaine Glickman will present a special learning session on 
the figure of the golem. Her description follows: “From King   
David’s first mention of ‘my golem’ in the Bible to contemporary 
literature, Jews-and non-Jews have been captivated and      
enchanted by the figure of the golem. Through traditional texts 
and incantations, stories and folklore, images and illustrations, 
we will discuss what the golem meant to our ancestors and what 
it might mean for us today.”   

Tuesday, July 6 at 10:30 am 
VIA ZOOM 

Register at www.sarasotatemple.org 
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through Zoom, including beautiful snack bags decorated 
with starfish for  
the students. 

Wendy Barnet with the support from her husband, 
Larry found a creative way to continue her TEE Starfish 
Dramatic Storytelling program to the students via Zoom. 
And, once again, Elaine and Akiva Pipe gifted a copy of 
all five books Wendy presented to each Kindergarten stu-
dent. For each story, Iris Falk modified the TEE Starfish 
Literacy-Linked Art Experiences program by preparing 
individualized materials kits for each student to lead 
them via Zoom. 

Our TEE Starfish Thespian Troupe was not able to 
perform this year, but Harriett 
Krasnoff and her troupe members 
are ready to return to acting as soon 
as the schools reopen to volunteers 
in the 2021-22 school year. Un-
fortunately, both “Dr. Al” Morris 
and Drs. Stephen and Janet Hiller 
were sidelined during the pandemic 
because their programs—Dr. Al’s 
Music Experiences and the Hiller’s 
Kaleidoscope & Symmetry Experi-
ence could be presented only when 
on campus. They all are ready to 
go as soon as the schools open; Dr. 
Hiller already has the student kalei-
doscopes made to distribute to  
the students. 

The TEE Starfish Rockin’ 
Reader Volunteer Read-
Aloud program also was 
suspended, but the Rockin 
Readers will return next 
school year ready to be 
matched with a student as 
well as finding a new Family 
Engagement component 
added to the program. 

Dr. Jill Halman, Judy 
Levy, and Judy and Fred 
Thibault worked to nurture 
the beautiful TEE Starfish 

Sensory Garden during times that students and staff 
were not on campus. And it was during recent learning 
experiences in this garden that we were reminded of how 
appreciative the students are of the Starfish support and 
the little ways we can make a big difference in the chil-
dren’s learning and life experience. 

The Best Day Ever!
The 2020-21 school year has been challenging for 
schools, teachers, and students, to say the least! If you’ve 
followed our articles throughout this year, you have 
read about how the Starfish volunteers have pivoted to 
identify creative ways to continue support to the Kin-
dergarten and PreK students at Wilkinson Elementary 
School during a time that volunteers were not permitted 
in the schools. Through the gener-
osity of TEE members, their family 
and friends, and one particular 
anonymous donor, we provided 
individualized STEAM Learning & 
Literacy Kits to each child. In doing 
so, teachers were able to provide 
students with experiential, hands-on 
learning opportunities. 

In addition to the varied adaptive 
methods of learning in schools, the 
pandemic affected the students we 
serve outside of the classroom as 
many families became food insecure. 
Knowing that hungry students find 
it difficult to focus on learning, 
Larry Barnet shifted his efforts to 
organize and lead a team 
of temple and communi-
ty volunteers to run the 
TEE Starfish Food Pantry 
at Wilkinson Elementary 
School supported by All 
Faiths Food Bank through-
out last summer and the 
current school year. 

Wendy Rudd stepped 
up and found an alterna-
tive way to implement the 
TEE Starfish Book Buddy 
program to keep our volun-
teers engaged and to get books in the hands of students. 
With support from Helene Davis and Julie Kupersmith, 
Wendy set up a drive-through drop-off hands free way 
for the adult Book Buddies to donate their books for the 
students. Lynn Friedman joined the effort to provide an 
alternative to our typical end-of-year Book Buddy party 
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Mankowitz Chiropractic & Massage 
Pain-Free, Gentle Technique which is Safe & Effective for All Ages. 

92.3% of Our Patients are Extremely Satisfied with Our Services. 
COMPLIMENTARY CONSULTATIONS 

Medicare and over 100 Insurances Accepted 

Auto Accidents Muscle Spasms 
Arm/Shoulder Neck Pain 
Arthritis  Painful Joints 
Back Pain  Sciatica 
Headaches       & Many Other 
Hip/Leg Pain            Conditions 

Dr. David B. Mankowitz, D.C., P.A. 
Board Certified Chiropractic Physician with Over 30 Years Experience 
Diplomate National Board of Chiropractic Examiners 

941-922-4444 
4970 Fruitville Road Sarasota, FL 34232 
www.mankowitzchiropractic.com 

Temple Emanu-El invites you to  
“Sundae with the Rabbis” 

  

 Sunday, August 22, 2021 

2:00 pm until 4:00 pm 

Temple Emanu-El 

151 McIntosh Road, Sarasota 
  

  
Meet our wonderful Rabbis! 

 Rabbi Brenner Glickman and Rabbi Michael Shefrin 
 

Let us welcome you to our warm and special congregation. 
 

Learn about our services, programs, classes, community service, and 
community outreach. 

 
Enjoy free ice cream sundaes! 

 
All are invited! 

For more information or to RSVP, please contact: 
Mona Salomon at 941-341-9532 

 Lynn Sacks at 941-907-8907 
 

 

For example, one class was in the sensory garden for 
a science lesson on living things compared to non-living 
things. They were assigned to sketch a living thing they 
could find in the garden. Excited about this experiential 
learning, one girl told the teacher, “This is so much better 
to see a flower in real life instead of on TV!” And when 
Judy Thibault provided a piece of sugarcane for each 
student to taste while they were observing the sugarcane 
plant in the sensory garden, in response to learning that 
sugar actually comes from a plant—one they could see 
and touch--one child excitedly exclaimed, “This is the 
best day ever!” 

In August we will start the fifth year of the Temple 
Emanu-El Starfish Initiative! And we know that when the 
Starfish volunteers can finally return to the school, it will 
be the best day ever!

Dr. Tanice Knopp,  
TEE Starfish Initiative Chair



JUN-AUG 202 1   |   S IVAN-ELUL 5781  |   VOLUME 33020 WWW.SARASOTATEMPLE.ORG 21

The Susan Schwaid Early Learning Center (SSELC) of Temple Emanu-El 
has reopened! We are thrilled to welcome back our wonderful director Elaine 
Sharrock and her dedicated, talented, and loving team of teachers and staff 
for what we know we will be a special and safe year of learning, growing, 
nurturing, wonder, curiosity, and joy. Serving children from ages 15 months 
through pre-kindergarten (VPK) with optional extended hours to serve work-
ing families, the SSELC is one of our area’s premier teachers once again! 

And what better way to get in the spirit for the 2021-22 school year than 
a vibrant, happy summer camp experience? We are delighted that SSELC’s 
wonderful day camp is at capacity and fully enrolled, as part of a collabora-
tion and partnership with Community Day School. Our campers will enjoy 
two three-week sessions with themes including Bringing Storybooks to Life 
preschools and has earned national accreditation and Gold Seal certification 
and four-plus stars. In addition to hands-on learning, indoor and outdoor 
play, and experiences in arts, crafts, reading/story time, music, science, cook-
ing and more, children enjoy many “specials” and age-appropriate Judaica 
and Hebrew – including holiday and weekly Shabbat celebrations – with our 
amazing Rabbis and Director of Education Sabrina Silverberg, MARE. We 
are so excited for our beautiful school building and engaging, state-of-the-art 
playground and garden areas to be filled with laughing children and caring, 
Dinosaurs, Construction Zone, Around the World, Robots, and Mini-Chefs. 
With safety protocols in place, children will be able to participate in a sum-
mer camp that is joyful, stimulating, enriching, fun, and healthy! 

As enrollment for the 2021-22 school year continues, we warmly invite 
our Temple Emanu-El family to learn more about SSELC and hope you will 
think of SSELC if your family, friends, and neighbors are seeking an amazing 
and special preschool. Welcome back, SSELC!

Summer Camp and More at SSELC

A Night of Fireworks
The Temple Emanu-El family is invited to enjoy havdalah and the Indepen-
dence Day spirit at a very special in-person event on Saturday, June 26, at 
8 p.m. – just a week before our country unites to celebrate the Fourth of 
July! We will gather on the Temple green as the sun begins to set for a picnic 
dinner – please bring your own food, and we’ll supply a surprise Fourth of 
July-themed dessert – and a patriotic singalong. After a beautiful musical 
havdalah service and the darkening of the sky, we’ll be treated to a mini-fire-
works show and the opportunity to light our own sparklers. We are looking 

forward to a lighthearted night of fun 
and celebration and hope you will be 
there! As always, masks must be worn, 
and social distancing will be observed 
so we all stay safe and healthy. Please 
register at www.sarasotatemple.org, or 
call 371-2788 for more information. 
We can’t wait to see you at our Night 
of Fireworks!Our fireworks display will not look nearly this 

elaborate, but we are still looking forward to it!

Our wonderful playground is a 
great place for SSELC campers and 

preschoolers to explore and grow

SSELC campers and preschoolers enjoy special 
time with Rabbi Glickman and Rabbi Shefrin

Creative art and expression are an important 
part of camp and preschool at SSELC
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I was honored to represent Temple 
Emanu-El and the Social Action 
Committee along with my husband 
Gary on April 30th at All Faiths 
Food Bank, where again we were 
honored for the top fundraiser in 
2020. They said, “Because of the 
pandemic, Temple Emanu-El congre-
gants transformed their annual High 
Holiday Food Drive to a fundraiser. 
We were blown away by their gener-
osity and appreciative of the plan-
ning committee for organizing such 
a successful fundraising event.” There 
are still unknowns as to how we will 
proceed with our 2021 High Holi-
day Food Drive. Regardless, we will 
still support All Faiths Food Bank as 
we have in the past. There has been a 
43% increase in the number of peo-
ple served since the pandemic start-
ed. You can help even now, by going 
onto their website and donating and 
put “Temple Emanu-El 2021” in 
the notes or memo section and your 
donation will not only help those 
still in need in Sarasota and Manatee 

Book Sale! 
Save 40% when you purchase your 
favorite books in the Sisterhood Gift 
Shop. That includes the Sisterhood 
Cookbook! Books by Rabbi Elaine, 
Kim Sheintal, and more.  Just in 
time for your summer reading and 
cooking. I would like to thank Paula 
Hayden, Joanne Maguire, Marlies 
Upton and Betty Perlmutter for giv-
ing so much of their time to helping 
me in the Sisterhood Gift Shop for 
our Hanukkah and Passover Drive-
By’s … they were a huge help in the 
Gift Shop generating some great 
sales. So much that we were still able 
to donate $10,000 to the Religious 
School --- all profit from the shop. 
Many thanks again to Joanne Magu-
ire for generating lots of sales with 
her mask creations. The masks are 
still available if you would like to 
order one or lots of them.

The Sisterhood Gift Shop is open 
by appointment only with Alice 
Cotman … and with masks (for 
now). Please call 941-359-6451 for 
an appointment. We still sell gift 
certificates which can be used by ap-
pointment or in the gift shop when it 
reopens after the pandemic.

Alice Cotman 
Gift Shop Buyer/Manager

Counties but will also count towards 
our 2021 fundraiser! - https://all-
faithsfoodbank.org/donate/ 

The Social Action Committee 
wants to thank the Congregation for 
your support of our “Undies Proj-
ect”. Because of your generosity, we 
were able to share new underwear 
with women, men and children 
served by Second Chance Last Op-
portunity in Sarasota. 

The Social Action Committee will 
not be meeting in June and July but 
we will be busy in August planning 
for the High Holidays. We always 
welcome new members. If you are 
interested in join the Social Action 
Committee or want more infor-
mation about any of our activities, 
please contact me at srosenbaum28@
gmail.com We currently are meet-
ing via zoom at 1:30 pm on the 4th 
Wednesday of the month. Hopefully 
we will begin to meet in person later 
in the year.

Susan Rosenbaum 
Chair, Social Action Committee

Social Action Committee
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Spring Holidays Come to Life at 
Temple Emanu-El Religious School

In the Jewish yearly cycle, spring heralds two much-anticipat-
ed and widely-celebrated Jewish holidays: Passover and Yom 
Haatzmaut. These two holidays cannot be any more different 
from one another historically, while being equally life- and 
faith-affirming for Jews around the globe. Passover marks the 
anniversary of the exodus from Egyptian bondage towards the 
promised land, dating back to the twelve or thirteen century 
BCE. Yom Haatzmaut celebrates a more current historical 
event, modern Israel’s independence in 1948. Both holidays 
are commemorated yearly in the spring with gratitude, jubila-
tion, and festivity. 

Temple Emanu-El Religious School (TEERS) celebrated 
both holidays as a community – joyfully, meaningfully, safely, 
and outdoors. On April 4, TEERS observed Passover with 
Aviv Chaviv (Beloved Spring), an all-school tailgate celebra-
tion. Children and young families participated in a Passover 
singalong, “hunted” for the ten plagues, played Passover 
games, and created Passover reclining pillows and spring flow-
ers. Each student received a Passover goodie bag to continue 
the learning and celebration at home. 

On April 18, TEERS celebrated Yom Haatzmaut, Israel’s 
Independence Day with Kachol V’Lavan (Blue and White)! 
Children and families enjoyed Israeli music, learned about 
Israel, and participated in an Israeli-themed singalong. Clem-
ent Hakim, a former Israel Defense Forces soldier and TEERS 
dad, demonstrated Krav Maga (IDF self-defense techniques) 
with his five-year-old daughter Eva. It was impressive and 
entertaining! The event also included made-in-Israel treats, 
Hebrew and Israeli learning games, and a variety of Israe-
li-themed craft projects. Both events were well-attended and 
well-received. For more information about TEERS, please  
call 378-5567.

Director of Education 
Sabrina Silverberg, MARE

Former Israel Defense Forces soldier Clement Hakim demonstrated krav 
maga techniques as his daughter, TEERS student Eva Hakim, watched

TEERS student Aaron Jawitz 
showed his Israeli spirit

TEERS student Benny Labinger 
created a beautiful matzah cover
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Special Temple 
Emanu-El Moments

In every issue of the Temple Times, we 
highlight a few special moments from 
the past month with words and pho-
tos. We hope you enjoy them. And if 
you have special moments or photos to 
share, please let Rabbi Elaine know!

By the time you read this, our beloved Facilities manager Jesse Bauer will be a 
married man! Our Temple family feted him and Mallory Moretti with a pre-wedding 

Zoom celebration and wedding present on Tuesday evening, April 6

The delightful stars of Sisterhood’s fundraiser – an original murder mystery 
penned and directed by Harriette Krasnoff – prepared for their wonderful debut

Senior Rabbi Brenner Glickman and songleader/soloist Barbara Mazer led a beautiful 
Wide Open Shabbat outdoor service on the Temple green on Friday evening, April 23

The Membership Committee’s latest Zip 
Code Gathering brought together new 
and old friends who live in 34242
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JUNE ANNIVERSARIES

1 Dr. Arthur Stockman
2 Chelsea Volosin
3 Amy Meese
3 Richard Schwartz
3 Ari Benderson
4 Carol Cohen
4 Sherri Kaufman
4 Dylan Albright
4 Howard Goldberg
5 Alan Zuckerman
5 Chasen Leavitt
6 Ronna Ruben
6 Linda Schlachter
6 Shannon Greenblott
6 Susan Samson
6 Michael Krasnoff
6 Michael Shereff
6 Herbert Lenk
7 Dr. Al Korba
7 Michael Podolsky
7 Kaila Cohen
7 Michael Bernstein
8 Janice Korba
8 Edward Flynn
8 Ronald Klineman
8 Andrea Feldman
8 Elise Ramer
8 Michael Spellman
9 Stanislava Bayer
9 Susan Kilman
9 Marty Goldman
9 Jules Green

10 Sylvia Waller
10 Helene Rosenberg
11 Aaron Kestenbaum
11 Bernice Shor
12 Isabella Navas
12 Karen Bernstein
13 Barry Mazer
13 Skipper Singer
14 Clement Hopp
14 Kenneth Taksen
14 Jane Kritzer
14 Gloria Weed
15 Leah Lurie
17 Rachel Levey Baker
17 Meg Kestenbaum
17 Dr. Ira Azneer
17 Deborah Stengel

1 Ethel Gross
1 Abigail Lipton
1 Audrey Lipton
1 Ian Nathaniel Gluzman
2 Sylvia Kupferman
2 Danielle Warren
3 Donna Koffman
3 Maggie Sharff
4 Richard Hershorin
5 Judy Fine
5 John Caldwell
5 Robert Simon
5 Mina Kay
5 Abigail Lauber
5 Rabbi Jonathan Katz
6 Noah LeRoy
6 Hannah Greenblott
6 Lawrence Reich
6 Barry Schneider
6 Dr. Bruce Abramowitz
7 Rubin Hanan
7 Christopher Drago
7 Joseph Marsh
7 Dr. Jane Schnuer Goldner
8 Mollie Lafferman
9 Helaina Rodarte
9 Jerome Rosenberg
9 Doris Caplan
9 Kimberly Sheintal
9 Lisa Thomas

10 Brittany Gates
10 Eileen Hochberg
10 Aaron Lurie
10 Gabrielle Meese
10 Dr. Erik Herman
11 Michael Sylvan
11 Dr. Gayle Yaverbaum
11 Mary Alterman
12 Stan Levinson
12 Fred Snyder
12 Barbara Meltzer
13 Daniel Draper
14 Suzanne Morris
14 Michael Harshman
14 Laurance Newman
15 Jeremy Caldwell
15 C. William Myers
16 Sandi Chapnick
16 Diego Andres Friedman
16 Dr. Winston Barzell

JUNE BIRTHDAYS
JULY BIRTHDAYS

3 Morton & Linda Lichtman
4 Margaret & Rob Goldberger
4 David & Robin Shapiro
6 Faith & Michael Goldman
6 Dr. William & Joanne Haiby
7 Dr. Harold & Mary Alterman
7 Dr. Bruce & Lori Dorman
8 Michael & Harriette Krasnoff
9 Dr. Paul & Rosalyn Kline
9 Pamela & John D’Ambrosio
9 Andrew & Randee Bunin
9 Stuart & Stanislava Bayer
9 Ronald & Marilyn Shapo

10 Michael & Linda Thames
11 Clare & Richard Segall
12 Joseph & Robin Shainess
12 Dr. Richard & Elaine Sager
12 Ken & Tanice Marsh
13 Bernard & Carol Gerber
13 Jerome & Wendy Feinstein
14 Cheryl & Robert Parnes
15 Judson & Louise Werbelow
15 Lorrie & Gregg Pead
15 Rabbi Brenner & Elaine Glickman
15 Wendy & Jeffrey Starr
16 Dr. Marvin & Lynda Geller
16 Lauren & Nevin Hofing
16 Rita & Barry Mazer
16 Sally & Jay Steele
17 Leonard & Merle Nelson
17 Marcus & Alexis Spiegelman
17 Lynn & Edward Flynn
18 Karla & Dennis Reens
20 Cantor Murray & A. Toby Simon
20 Martin & Katherine Gurvey
20 Irwin & Sybil Broh
20 Dr. Stephen & Carol Altaker
20 Judy & Jerry Fleischer
20 Dr. Bruce & Helane Abramowitz
21 Dr. Louis & Mildred Chaykin
21 David & Mollie Lafferman
22 Barry & Suzy Benjamin
22 Daniel & Denise Hamburger
22 Dr. James R. & Betsy H. Granite
23 Elaine & Akiva Pipe
23 Dr. Jeffrey & Linda Schlachter
23 Dr. Werner & Karen  

Gundersheimer
23 Terry & Sam D. Roth
23 Jeff & Wendy Rudd
24 Aaron & Meg Kestenbaum
24 Marc & Jill Halman
25 Dr. Richard & Phyllis Yonker
25 Dr. Philip & Adrienne Hutt
25 Dr. Larry & Helen Rose
25 Dr. David & Ruth Skole
25 Michele & Frank Wieckowski
25 Victor & Toby Behar

16 Dr. Nigel K. Newman
16 Jacqueline Moore
16 Rachel Benderson
17 Judy Cahn
17 Allison Albright
17 Nancy Oppenheimer
17 Andrew Rosin
17 Bernice G. Stern
17 Missy Jawitz
17 Sabrina Silverberg
18 Judith Furman
18 Allison Opal-Levine
18 Linda Thames
18 Jonah Kindred
19 Jacqueline Kaufer
19 Rebecca Schwartz
19 Alya Hakim
19 Dr. Michelle Mallitz
19 Janet Sardo
19 Abigail Zion
19 Bryna Tevlowitz

20 Elizabeth Lurie
20 Nathaniel Geffre
20 Linda Berliner
21 Dr. Gordon Loewengart
22 Toby Halpern
22 Dana Kline
22 Gerald Ronkin
22 Molly Matechik
23 Dr. Larry Rose
24 Joseph Graff
24 Clare Segall
24 Alyson Hanan
24 Maximillian Pelletz
24 Natalie Ceaser
24 Evan Benderson
24 Sam Herz-Midler
24 Andrew Hertzfeld
25 Matthew Abolafia
25 Rabbi Peter Kasdan
25 Denise Hamburger
26 Brooks Protigal
26 Toby Siegel
26 Dr. Richard Sager
26 Boris Livshutz
27 Logan Rosenberg
27 Cloe Drapkin
27 Craig Mallitz
28 Chloe Spingler
28 Leah Verier-Dunn
28 Vivian Kindred
28 Aaron Jawitz
28 Steven Oppen
29 Gail Snyder
29 Elizabeth Siegel
29 Marc Jonas
29 Sharon Lantheaume-Piassick
29 David Harold Kaufman

26 Alicia & Nicholas Zoller
27 Craig & Lisa Schoenfeld
28 Barbara & Gary Ackerman
28 Jerrold & Joan Wexler
28 Dr. John & Diane Arch
29 Ethel & Richard Gross
30 Dr. Nigel K. & Geraldine  

Newman
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7 Dr. Al Korba
7 Michael Podolsky
7 Kaila Cohen
7 Michael Bernstein
8 Janice Korba
8 Edward Flynn
8 Ronald Klineman
8 Andrea Feldman
8 Elise Ramer
8 Michael Spellman
9 Stanislava Bayer
9 Susan Kilman
9 Marty Goldman
9 Jules Green

10 Sylvia Waller
10 Helene Rosenberg
11 Aaron Kestenbaum
11 Bernice Shor
12 Isabella Navas
12 Karen Bernstein
13 Barry Mazer
13 Skipper Singer
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14 Kenneth Taksen
14 Jane Kritzer
14 Gloria Weed
15 Leah Lurie
17 Rachel Levey Baker
17 Meg Kestenbaum
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29 Ethel & Richard Gross
30 Dr. Nigel K. & Geraldine  
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1 Dr. Carl & Judith Levy
3 Dr. Brad & Melissa Lerner
4 Kenneth & Susan Simon
5 Mark & Lynda Wetherson
5 Shari & Ronald Kaplan Paler
6 Eric & Courtney Rosenthal
6 Dr. David & Lee Sax
6 Sandra & David Arnold
7 Eileen & Jerry Finehirsh
9 Dr. Dori & Jeff Goldfarb

10 Brenda & David Berkeley
11 Karen & Daniel Draper
11 Shaun & Gina Benderson
11 Wayne & Ronna Ruben
12 Rivka & Christopher Drago
14 Jerry & Sondra Kuskin
14 Jan & Kathi Nogradi
15 Roberta & Joel  

Michael Leibowitz

JULY ANNIVERSARIES

17 Marvin Albert
18 Jeffrey Kessler
18 Linda Hoffberger
18 Marcel Grossman
18 Dr. Uzi Baram
19 Melissa Lerner
19 David Weiman
19 Alan Cohen
19 Charles Greenblott

20 Paula Hayden
21 Ursula Schiff
22 Kelly Roberts
22 Sharon Alcock
22 Noah Shoulson
22 Harvey Ganot
23 Risa Marlen
23 John D’Ambrosio
23 Jill Simons
23 Marsha Chernick
23 Denise Cotler
24 Evan Rubin
24 Alexandra Witherspoon
24 Rebecca Murphy
24 Zachary Rubin
24 Madison Witherspoon
24 Andrea Lieberman
24 Helane Abramowitz
26 Wendy Barnet
26 Beverly Austgen
26 Nathan Podolsky
27 Bruce Silverberg
28 Nathaniel Marcus
28 Liana Bryant
29 Abbie Jo Mount
30 Dr. Jerry Fleischer
30 Daniel Ceaser
31 Dr. Neil Warren
31 Larry Shanker

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS
1 Suzan Brodsky
1 Howard Friedman
1 Hernan Gluzman
2 Sybil Broh
3 Donna Jablo
4 Sandy Levitan
4 David Livshutz
4 Ryan Ackerman
5 Garet Pearson
5 Stanley Ross
5 Geoffrey Gold
5 Sandra Skop
5 Diane Stadler
5 Marc Halman
6 Eugene Halpern
6 Winston Wyant
6 Dr. Herbert Silverstein
6 Steve Steiner
6 Lynn Flynn
7 Daryl Bayer
7 Nicholas Zoller
7 Dr. Bruce Dorman
7 Leslye Seidel
7 Paul W. Klein
7 Robert Bernstein
8 Faith Goldman
8 Raquel Gracie Vieira
8 William Levine
8 Rabbi Everett Gendler
8 Zachary Jekonski
8 Dr. Kenneth Beck
8 Mitchell Moscow
8 Dr. Richard Yonker
9 Jack Steenbarger
9 Rebecca Kleinberg
9 Lois Gelb
9 Andrew Grossman

10 Emery Detwiler
11 Mildred Chaykin
11 Frances Guberman
11 Dr. Benjamin Schneider
11 Mara La Porta
11 Isaac Shereff

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS

12 Gia Cohen
12 Lillian Weiss
12 Judith Zinnamon
13 Barry Gerber
13 Dr. Robert Oppenheimer
14 Leo Schwimmer
14 Helene Myers
15 Edwin Schreiber
15 Judy Gibbs
15 Ken Marsh
15 Sam Schwartz
16 Michael Albert
17 Dr. Fane Sigal
18 Bernard Gerber
18 Keith Grabisch
18 Marian Smith
19 Elana Rosenbaum

20 Michael Hankin
20 Juana Friedman
20 Irwin Broh
20 Dr. Adrienne Krouse
21 Frances Shapiro-Darby
22 Allison Kramer
22 Lauren Hofing
22 Cooper Zion
22 Wyatt Daniel
22 Rabbi Elaine Glickman
22 Rochelle Seldin
23 David Evans
23 Norah Ceasar
23 Alice Shwom
23 Stacy Rosenberg
23 Martha Marsh
24 Gail Ludmerer
24 Rose Lillian Bryant
24 Marian Raupp
25 Roberta Berson
25 Avi Sigal-Verier
25 Frank Tucciarone
25 Lewis Solomon
26 Eric Rodarte
27 Alan Orenberg
27 Dr. Steven Fineman
27 Carol MacPhee
27 Kim Chait
28 Shannon Hankin
28 Mark Wetherson
29 David Murphy
29 Cheryl Parnes
29 Rivka Drago
29 Michael Richker
30 Dr. John Arch
30 Susan Feinstein
30 Sandra Arnold
31 Sam Samelson
31 David Shapiro
31 Wendy Wicks
31 Matthew Buurma
31 Dr. Sheldon Paley

31 Joe Ross
31 Jason Fineberg
31 Jan Nogradi

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES

16 Rachel & Neil Marcus
18 Emilie & Alan Weil
19 Allen & Ruth Friedman
21 Daniel & Cindy Aminoff
22 Dr. Allen & Janet Goodman
23 Howard & Sandra Goldberg
25 Jennifer & Stephen Moore
26 Marc & Andrea Feldman
26 Neil & Elizabeth Klaber
30 Steve & Amy Weinberger
31 Melvin & Jo Stone
31 Dr. Al & Janice Korba
31 Lindsay & David Leary

1 Stuart & Heidi Lurie
3 Adam & Justine Amdur
4 Ken & Juana Friedman
5 David M. & Susan J. Katz
7 Lynne & Doug Pewterbaugh
8 Evan & Rachel Benderson
8 Dr. Robert & Joan Goldschmidt
9 Rabbi Mimi & Paul Weisel
9 Dr. Frederick & Betty Crane
11 Harold & Bettianne Marcus
11 Bonnie & Alan Ross
12 Dr. Adam & Heidi LeRoy
12 Carole & Howard Friedman
12 Mara & Matthew Daniel
13 Stanley & Julie Ross
13 Marni & Brian Mount
14 Merrill & Bernette Hoyt
14 Daniel & Katherine Ceaser
18 Dr. Howard & Sandra Schapiro
18 Lauren & Kevin Navas
18 Philip & Barbara Meltzer
19 Ronald & Linda Klineman

20 Dr. Gordon & Phyllis Loewengart
20 Dr. Alvan & Suzanne Morris
21 Jerome & Dorothy Rosenberg
23 Arnold & Bette Hoffman
23 Dr. Jerry & Diana Goodman
25 Dr. Allan & Barbara Gardner
26 Dr. Kenneth & Susan Beck
26 Harold & Phyllis Zabin
26 Aaron & Laura Kramer
26 Joseph & Martha Marsh
26 Michael & Lita Katzer
28 Mitchell & Lisa Olan
29 Rabbi Howard & Rona Simon
29 Susan & David Cohen
29 Mark & Maggie Sharff
29 Robert & Judithann Zack
30 William & Nancy Behrenfeld
30 Marc & Elana Rosenbaum
31 Harold & Sherri Kaufman
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Temple Emanu-El invites you to observe 

 Tisha b’Av  

Saturday, July 17 at 8 pm via Zoom 

Havdalah and Candlelight Reading of  

The Book of Lamentations 
 

The observance will be led by 

Rabbis Elaine Glickman & Michael Shefrin. 

The Talmud teaches, “Whoever has not seen Jerusalem in its splendor has never seen a city of 
beauty.” Those privileged to visit Jerusalem know the truth of this teaching. But the Jerusalem 
to which our sages referred was actually ancient Jerusalem  -  the Jerusalem of the Holy       
Temple, twice built and twice destroyed. It is this Temple  -  and this Jerusalem -  which our 
people have recalled for thousands of years on the sacred day of Tisha b’Av. 
 
Tisha b’Av is the traditional date on which both Temples and the holy city of Jerusalem fell in 
blood and fire. On this night, we will join the millions of Jews and the hundreds of generations 
who have marked Tisha b’Av by recalling these tragedies, and the suffering of our people 
throughout the ages. Observing Tisha b’Av is deeply meaningful, and will infuse us with a       
renewed sense of what it means to be part of the ancient yet timeless community of Israel. 

RSVP ONLINE AT 

WWW.SARASOTATEMPLE.ORG 

Zoom Book & Author Chat 
with Author TALIA CARNER

Late 1800s 
Buenos Aires

Sex-trafficking of  
Jewish women lured 
into prostitution

Inspired by
Sholem Aleichem

Book finalist for
2020 National Jewish 
Book Award

OPEN TO ALL TEMPLE MEMBERS

Register at:  www.sarasotatemple.org

Tuesday, June 8th at 7PM

Information: TEEBookClub@gmail.com

Sarasota Arthritis Center
Ronald I. Weitzner, M.D.
Richard A. Yonker, D.O.
Jeffrey L. Kaine, M.D.
Yoel Drucker, M.D.
Robert L. Ikeman, M.D.
Tatiana Huguenin, M.D.
Bradley Weitzner, M.D.
Jaishree Manohar, M.D.
Cindy V. Johnston, M.D.
Kimberly Lyn Shue, M.D.
Jesse Boodoo, M.D.

1945 Versailles St.
Sarasota, Florida 34239
941-365-0770
941-955-8984  fax
www.arthritiscenters.net

Offices in Bradenton,
Venice and Englewood 
are listed on the reverse

Our other offices:

Sarasota Bradenton 
Arthritis Research Center Arthritis Center 
1945 Versailles St., Suite 101 5308 4th Ave. Circle East 
Sarasota, FL 34239 Bradenton, FL 34208 
941 366-1244 941 567-4021 
   
  
Venice Englewood
Arthritis Center Arthritis Center
411 Commercial Ct., Ste. D 684 S. Indiana Ave. 
Venice, FL 34292 Englewood, FL 34223
941 484-4409 941 475-3839

We have a limited number of cemetery plots 
and columbarium niches in our original  

Temple Emanu-El Gardens section. 

Contact Paula Hayden  
for information and availability: 

Cemetery plots for only $2500 or 
Niches in our arched columbarium for only $2000. 

 paula.hayden.ny@gmail.com or 646.831.5337 

Zichronam Livracha
 May their memory be a blessing. 
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J O I N  U S !

 

NOW ENROLLING FOR OUR FALL PROGRAM

THAT STARTS IN AUGUST 

TO LEARN MORE ,  CONTACT US  AT
941 -377 -8074  OR

PRESCHOOL@SARASOTATEMPLE .ORG 

The Susan Schwaid Early Learning Center is a nationally accredited, exceptional program for
young children 15 months to 5 years. Part time and full time care is available. 

We are a State of Florida VPK provider.

www.sarasotatemple.org

2021 SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB

Zoom Book Club Meeting – Summer Books

Register at www.sarasotatemple.org
For more information contact Karen Androphy at:TEEBOOKCLUB@gmail.com

Tuesday
7/6/2021
1:30 PM

Tuesday
8/3/2021
1:30PM 
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CONTRIBUTIONS 

Adult Education Fund
In Appreciation of:
Torah study leaders
 by Lita & Michael Katzer

Backpack Fund
In Honor of:
Rabbi Glickman’s 50th birthday
 by Rich & Judy Fine

Endowment Fund
In Honor of:
Judilee Sterne’s 85th birthday
 by Judy & Fred Thibault

Our 58th anniversary
 by Barbara & Laurence Newman

Yahrzeit In Memory of:
Katherine Panaia, beloved sister
 by Betty Perlmutter

Maurice Fischman, beloved father
 by Judy & Fred Thibault

General Fund
In Appreciation of:
Monday Social Hour  
group birthdays
 by Diane Chechik-Temple

Rabbi Aviva Berg for officiating  
at my aunt’s funeral
 by Judy Levy

Seder goodie bag
 by Herbert & Ellen Lenk

Temple Emanu-El
by Rabbi Everett &  
Mary Gendler; Andra Press

TEERS
by TEE Sisterhood

The Rabbi & Livestreaming
by Carol Westerman

In Honor of:
Evan & Zachary Rubin  
on their confirmation
 by Seymour & Sylvia Haftel

Howie & Sandy Goldberg’s  
new home
 by Diane Chechik-Temple

Michael Katzer’s recovery &  
Lita Katzer’s wonderful caretaking
 by Judy & Jerry Fleischer

My granddaughter, Alexandra’s 
graduation from nursing school
 by Sandy Ainbinder

Our 59th anniversary
 by Judy & Stanley Zinnamon

Rabbi Glickman’s 50th birthday
 by Sandy & Alan Samdperil; Mollie & 
David Lafferman; Judy & Carl Levy; 
Alvin H. Liftman; Ruth & David Skole; 
Linda Weiss

Renee & Bert Gold
 by The estate of Renee & Bert Gold

In Memory of:
Barbara Cohn,  
beloved wife of Sol Cohn 
 by Harry & Gayle Yaverbaum

Evelyn Lerman, beloved  
mother of Susan Lerman
 by Dennie Camens

Yahrzeit In Memory of:
Aaron Klapman, beloved father
 by Liz Klaber

Abe Zwiback, beloved father
 by Joan Blum

Alan Treiman, beloved husband
 by Lenore Treiman

Anne Weissfeld, beloved mother
 by Richard Weissfeld

Barbara Shapiro, beloved mother
 by Jodi O’Neill

Beatrice Klein, beloved mother
 by Paula Hayden

Bess G. Berlat,  
beloved grandmother
 by Kathy & Donn Rance

Beth Chaney, beloved sister
 by Bonita Ganot

Betty Phillips, beloved mother
 by Paula & David Kaufman

Betty Reens, beloved mother
 by Dennis & Karla Reens

Cecile Orenberg, beloved mother
 by Alan R. Orenberg

Cecile Orenberg, beloved friend
 by Esther Goldberg

Colin Kraines, beloved husband
 by Carol J. Kraines

Craig Adam Blumsack,  
beloved friend
 by Arthur & Ellen Zipin

 Daniel Marcus, beloved father
 by Hal & Bettianne Marcus

David Falk, beloved father
 by Amy Weinberger

Dena Zuk, beloved aunt
 by Ellen Klein

Dr. Abe Newman, beloved father
 by Geri & Nigel Newman

Esther Herzog, beloved mother
 by Judy & Carl Levy

Evan Rosenstock,  
beloved grandson
 by Fae Beloff

Frances Oliker, beloved mother
 by Constantine Atsidis

Frieda Shapiro, beloved mother
 by Dr. Howard Shapiro

Gary Taback, beloved husband
 by Meryl Taback 

Grace Kupersmith,  
beloved mother
 by Arthur Kupersmith

Harriet Widelock, beloved mother
 by Sally Hoffman

Harry A. Berlat,  
beloved grandfather
 by Kathy & Donn Rance

Harry B. Guberman,  
beloved husband
 by Frances Guberman

Harry Schiffman, beloved father
 by Suzanne & Alvan Morris

Herbert Hyman,  
beloved father, husband
 by Rosalind S. Hyman

Hyman Zipin, beloved father
 by Arthur & Ellen Zipin

Ida R. Lakritz, beloved mother
 by Dr. Lowell S. Lakritz

Ida Zuckerman, beloved mother
 by Alan Zuckerman

Jane Sennett, beloved mother
 by Laura Abrams

Jerome Markin, beloved father
 by Lawrence Markin

Joyce Oppen, beloved wife
 by Steven Oppen

Larry LaBorwit, beloved brother
 by Phyllis Dreyfuss

Lawrence Scott Tassel, beloved son
 by Ruth Tassel

Lillian Fetner, beloved mother
 by Ruth & David Skole

Loraine Zuckerman, beloved wife
 by Alan Zuckerman

Louis Lubosh, beloved father
 by Doris Caplan

Marcia Treiman,  
beloved mother-in-law
 by Lenore Treiman

Marcia Yonker, beloved mother
 by Dr. Richard Yonker

Mary Zwiback, beloved mother
 by Joan Blum

Martin Paul Orenberg,  
beloved husband
 by Edith Orenberg

Martin Paul Orenberg,  
beloved brother
 by Alan R. Orenberg 

Mathilde Kellerman, beloved 
mother
 by Judith K. Leader

Maurice Herzog, beloved father
 by Judy & Carl Levy

Max Baron, beloved father
 by Ethel Altman

Max Kline, beloved father
 by Paul & Roz Kline

Mechie Liberson, beloved mother
 by Rita Feder

Mildred Kaufman, beloved mother
 by Paula & David Kaufman

Mildred Klineman,  
beloved mother
 by Ronald Klineman

Murray W. Krasnoff,  
beloved father
 by Michael & Harriette Krasnoff

Myron Berman, beloved father
 by Gordon Berman

Natalie Kaufman,  
beloved mother-in-law
 by Eileen Bowman

Nathaniel L. Frankel, beloved 
husband, father, grandfather  
& great-grandfather
 by Faith & Michael Goldman

Paul Freedman, beloved father
 by Ernie & Ardis Freedman

Pauline Leader, beloved mother
 by Martin Leader

Pearl Rose, beloved mother
 by Helen & Dr. Larry Rose



JUN-AUG 202 1   |   S IVAN-ELUL 5781  |   VOLUME 33028 WWW.SARASOTATEMPLE.ORG 29

Rachel Anna Whitehorn,  
beloved great-grandmother
 by Rochelle Harned

Rochelle Wetherson,  
beloved mother
 by Mark Wetherson

Rosalind Zipin, beloved mother
 by Arthur Zipin

Sally Pipe, beloved mother
 by Akiva Pipe

Sam Azrael, beloved stepfather
 by Eileen Bowman

Sam Goldner, beloved father
 by Phyllis G. Yonker

Sam Isenberg, beloved father
 by Judy & Jerry Fleischer

Samuel Strassman,  
beloved father-in-law
 by Alan Zuckerman

Sara Schiffman, beloved mother
 by Suzanne & Alvan Morris

Saul Simons, beloved father
 by Gail S. Leavitt

Shirley Schnuer, beloved mother
 by Jane Goldner

Stephen Bauman, beloved father
 by Loretta Bauman

Sybil Clare Ingalls, beloved mother
 by Geoff Ingalls

Rabbi Glickman’s  
Discretionary Fund
In Appreciation of:
Outreach, Livestream  
services & Passover Seder
 by Barbara & Gene Allen

Rabbi Brenner Glickman
 by Larry & Wendy Barnet; Alice 
D’Souza & Susan Skovronek

Rabbi Brenner Glickman  
& happy birthday
 by Susan Marks & Bruce Black

Rabbi Brenner Glickman for 
prayers during surgery recovery
 by Geet Jacobson

Rabbi Glickman’s support  
& lovely service in memory  
of William Berliner 
 by Linda Berliner

The wonderful Passover Seder
 by David & Robin Shapiro & Family

In Honor of:
Ethel Gross “for everything”
 by Paula Hayden

Rabbi Brenner Glickman’s  
50th birthday
 by Paula Hayden; Judy & Fred Thibault; 
Alan Orenberg; Dr. Randee Gevertz; 
Sumner Baum & Donna Jablo; Alan &  
Cindy Silverglat; Brenda & David Berkeley; 
Larry & Barbara Newman; Paul & Roz 
Kline; Suzy & Alvan Morris; Michael & 
Marsha Svirsky; Ronni & Marc Loundy; 
Betsy & Jimmy Granite; Susan, Syd & 
Rachel Waldman; Ann & Joe Graff; Albert 
& Meredith Ernst; Betty & Fred Crane; 
Ellen Klein; Martha & Joe Marsh

Susan & Bob Meisel “ 
for everything”
 by Paula Hayden

Yahrzeit In Memory of:
Aaron B. Cohen,  
beloved father & father-in-law
 by Susan & David Cohen

Ben Lipman, beloved father
 by Sandy Arnold

Esther Kaufman, beloved mother
 by Gail Klein

Jeannette Wolf,  
beloved grandmother
 by Felice & George Hedge

Julius Wolf, beloved grandfather
 by Felice & George Hedge

Ronald Davis, beloved husband
 by Helene Davis

Ruth Lipman, beloved mother
 by Sandy Arnold

Sanford Emerman,  
beloved grandfather
 by Felice & George Hedge

Rabbi Shefrin’s  
Discretionary Fund
In Appreciation of:
Outreach, Livestream  
services & Passover Seder
 by Barbara & Gene Allen 

Rabbi Michael & Shayna Shefrin 
& happy anniversary
 by Susan Marks & Bruce Black

Rabbi Shefrin 
 by Nevin & Lauren Hofing;  
Alice D’Souza & Susan Skovronek

Rabbi Shefrin for prayers  
during surgery recovery
 by Geet Jacobson

The wonderful Passover Seder
 by David & Robin Shapiro & Family

In Honor of:
Barbara & Mark Peltz’s  
50th anniversary
 by Paula Hayden

Mark Peltz’s 80th birthday
 by Paula Hayden

Rabbi Michael & Dr. Shayna 
Shefrin’s 5th anniversary
 by Betty & Fred Crane;  
Alan & Cindy Silverglat

Sabrina Silverberg
 by Paula Hayden

In Memory of:
Henry Birnbrey, beloved  
father of Eddie Birnbrey
 by Genie & Les Aberson

Refuah Shleimah:
Alvan Morris
 by Betty & Fred Crane

Yahrzeit In Memory of:
Daniel Hamburg, beloved father
 by Paul Hamburg 

Dr. Stephen Sackel,  
beloved cousin  
 by Helene Davis

Rabbi Elaine Rose  
Glickman’s  
Discretionary Fund
In Appreciation of:
Outreach, Livestream  
services & Passover Seder
 by Barbara & Gene Allen

Rabbi Elaine Rose Glickman
 by Alice D’Souza & Susan Skovronek

The wonderful Passover Seder
 by David & Robin Shapiro & Family

Religious School Fund
Yahrzeit In Memory of:
Jim Anne, beloved brother-in-law
 by Wendy Wicks

Sisterhood Fund
In Appreciation of:
The Sisterhood Fundraiser
 by Suzy & Alvan Morris

Social Action Fund
In Honor of:
Aunt Reva Frankel’s 90th birthday
 by Susan & David Cohen

Starfish Fund
In Honor of:
Our son, Mitchell Wetherson’s 
engagement to Jessi Icenogle
 by Linda & Mark Wetherson

 7333 N Tamiami Trail Cell: (941) 526-5913
Sarasota, Florida 34243 Office: (941) 355-7696
Merryl@SaraBay.com Fax: (941) 355-6083

www.SaraBay.com

MERRYL KOVEN  
REALTOR®, RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL

Authorized
Dealer
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Sunday, June 13 at 7 pm 

Join us for a special celebration via Livestream. 

 

Celebrate Temple Emanu-El’s 65th birthday with an up close and personal tour 
of our campus. Join our hosts, Gloria Weed and Michael Richker, past 

presidents, as they lead us around campus with special presentations by the 
choir, religious school students, confirmation class, and more. 

Register online at sarasotatemple.org under Events. 

 
 

Hosted by the 65th Birthday Committee 
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CAREwe
because we about you.

for you

941.953.9080  •  LernerCohen.com
1921 Waldemere Street, Suite 814 

Sarasota, FL 34239

Dr. Brad S. Lerner  |  Dr. Louis M. Cohen  
Dr. James R. Cocco  |  Dr. Amy M. Roth

The Doctor Is In. Always.™

We believe your doctor should get to know you personally, have the flexibility to see you 

at any time, and commit to delivering benefit-oriented care and advice tailored to your 

unique needs. 

Discover how LernerCohen puts the CARE in Healthcare. Schedule a meet and greet 

to see if concierge care is right for you.
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TEMPLE EMANU-EL

Rabbi............................................ Brenner Glickman
Associate Rabbi................................Michael Shefrin
President.............................................. Barry Gerber
Immediate Past President.........................Ken Marsh
Brotherhood President...............................Rich Fine
Sisterhood Co-Presidents.... Judy Fine, Harriette Krasnoff
Executive Director........................... Christine Elliott
Religious School Education Dir.....Sabrina Silverberg
Susan Schwaid Early Learning Center Dir..... Elaine Sharrock
Choir Director/Organist.....Cynthia Roberts-Greene
Times Editor..................................... Alan Zuckerman
Times Co-Editor............................Dr. Eleanor Wachs
Times Editorial Staff.........................Mary Alterman, 

Howie Goldberg, Susan Kilman, 
Joan Levenson, Sharlya Gold

TEMPLE EMANU-EL
151 McIntosh Road 
Sarasota, Florida 34232

WWW.SARASOTATEMPLE.ORG

Office .......................... 941-371-2788
Maintenance ............... 941-371-2805
Religious School .......... 941-378-5567
Pre School ................... 941-377-8074

FAMILYFAMILYFamily Owned. Family Focused.

At Toale Brothers, we understand the value of family in planning for the future and honoring  

loved ones. That’s why we are still owned and operated by the Toale family, who have  

provided support, guidance and helpful resources to the people of our community during 

their time of need since 1948.

For three generations, we have remained focused on celebrating lives with compassion,  

respect and personal attention. Not because it is our legacy, but because we genuinely care.

www.ToaleBrothers.com | 941.955.4171

Proud to be a part of Sarasota’s history. 
Honored to be a part of your family’s celebration of life.

941.356.1857
www.paleyproperties.com

sheldon.paley@premiersir.comPREMIERSOTHEBYSREALTY.COM

E X P E R I E N C E  &  I N T E G R I T Y
SHELDON PALEY

Sotheby’s International Realty® and the Sotheby’s International Realty logo are registered service marks used with 

permission. Each office is independently owned and operated. Equal Housing Opportunity. 

Certified Senior Real Estate Specialist | Certified International Property Specialist
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